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                              Ministry Schedule for June 10 - 15   
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HOLY TRINITY CATHOLIC CHURCH 
of CORN HILL 

 

   Fr. Stephen Nesrsta    
 

Address:  8626 FM 1105, Jarrell, Texas 76537 
Phone:  512-863-3020           

Email: mainoffice@holytrinityofcornhill.org 
Website: www.holytrinityofcornhill.org 

Hours:  Tuesday – Friday, 9:00 am – 3:00 pm 
Administrative Assistant:  Monica Snook   512-863-3020 
Bulletin Announcement Deadline:  Tuesdays @ 2:30 pm 

           Weekend Masses:  Saturday @ 5:00 pm 
                             Sunday @ 7:30 am, 9:30 am & 11:30 am 
Reconciliation:  Sat: 3:30–4:40 pm; Sun: 6:30 – 7:10 am 

    & Wed: 5:30-6:10 pm (or by appt.) 
First Fridays 5:00 – 5:40 pm ; First Saturdays 8:00 – 9:00 am 

Parish Contacts & Resources 
 

Director of Faith Formation:  Virginia Loza-Lee 512-426-9795 
 

Financial Bookkeeper:  Gail Harshman 512-863-3020 
 

Parish Activity Center (PAC) Rentals:  Parish Office 

PAC Manager:  Laura Fowkes 512-922-4808 
 

Cemetery Information:  Parish Office 
 

Cemetery Director:  Johnny Martinka 512-966-4301 
 

Cemetery Maintenance:  Scott Templeton 512-845-0221 

 

Finance Council:  Tommy Sladecek 512-635-3496 
 

Pastoral Council:  Stephanie Wright 512-470-5204 
 

Pro-Life Prayer Group:  Vacant position 
K 

Knights of Columbus:  James Von Der Vellen 512-868-6415 

Catholic Daughters of the Americas: Monica Sherek 512-864-4748 
 

Conf. of Christian Mothers:  Deanna Fojtik 254-217-2268 

Religious Articles Cabinet: Wendy Staab 903-316-9658 

CEF Enrollments:  Janine Nemec 512-289-9242 
 

K.J.T. Society #55:  John Valenta 281-507-5686 
 

KJZT Society #15:  Belinda Beyer 254-760-0255 
 

Catholic Life Insurance #50: Tommy Sladecek 512-635-3496 
 

Marriage Preparation:  Contact the priest before setting a 
wedding date and at least 9-12 months before the desired date. 

 

Baptisms: Contact Virginia Loza-Lee for questions and 
requirements (512-426-9795) 

 
 

 
 

  

Tuesday, June 10, 6:00 PM: 
Altar Server:  Leslie Allen 
Lector: Laura Hill 
 
Wednesday, June 11, 6:30 PM: 
Altar Server: Leslie Allen  
Lector: Josh Jacobs 
 
Thursday, June 12, 7:00 AM:  
Altar Server:  Leslie Allen 
Lector:  Laura Halbleib 
 
Friday, June 13, 6:00 PM:  
Altar Server:  Leo Bringman 
Lector:  Leo Bringman 
 
Saturday, June 14, 7:30 AM: 
Altar Server: Josh Jacobs 
Lector:  Janine Nemec 
 
Saturday, June 14, 5:00 PM: 
Altar Servers:  Ava H., Snooks 
Lector:  Janine Nemec 
EMHC: Leo Bringman 
Gift Bearers: Hoermann Family 
Head Usher:  Tommy Sladecek 
 

Pope Leo XIV 

Vatican City State 
Diocese of Austin 

Sunday, June 15, 7:30 AM:  
Altar Servers:  John Beyer, Isabella H.,                

Adelaide B. 
Lector: Louis Brousseau  
EMHC: James Nemec, Ray Nemec 
Gift Bearers: Mark & Debbie Klaus 
Head Usher: Chuck Hartley  
  
Sunday, June 15, 9:30 AM: (Incense) 
Altar Servers: Luke A., Mikey,  
                         Christopher & Alyssa B. 
Lector: Kitzi Crawford 
EMHC:  Leslie & Linda Allen 
Gift Bearers: Chad & Chaney Allen Family 
Head Usher:  Frank Knapek 
 
Sunday, June 15, 11:30 AM: 
Altar Servers:  Manual, Micah & Amor V 
Lector: Greta Reza 
EMHC: Linda Castillo, James Castillo 
Gift Bearers: Reza Family 
Head Usher:  Diana Amaya 
 
EMHC to Shut-Ins: June 15 
Route 1: Ray Nemec 
Route 2: Renee Reilly 
 
 Last Week’s Collection(s) 

Weekly $  11,984.36 

Online Donations $    1,655.00   

 

 

 

 

Saturday June 7 5:00 PM †Charles Petru, †Kathleen Valenta, †Ebdon Rodriguez 

Sunday June 8 

7:30 AM 
 

9:30 AM 
 

 11:30 AM 

Louis & Louise Straka (In thanksgiving), †Virgil Tonn 
 

John & Annie Valis Family, Lindsey O’Brien 
 

Pro Populo 

Tuesday June 10 6:00 PM †Calvin Blackman, Jr., †Carol De La Cruz 

Wednesday June 11 6:30 PM †Larry Janousek, Jr. 

Thursday June 12 7:00 AM 
The Cooke Family, †Lawrence Korenek, †Sr., 
†Paul Gonzales 

Friday June 13 6:00 PM †Tony & Delores Sladecek, †Jeff Wright 

Saturday June 14 7:30 AM 

50th Anniversary of Andrew & Mary Klepac Family Reunion, 
Craig & Krystle 

Saturday June 14 5:00 PM Pro Populo and For All Fathers living & deceased 

Sunday June 15 

7:30 AM 
 

9:30 AM 
 

 11:30 AM 

For All Fathers living & deceased 
 

Pro Populo and For All Fathers living & deceased 
 

For All Fathers living & deceased 

 

 

This Week at a Glance 
Sat/Sun, June 7/8 – CCM Father’s Day CEF after all Masses 
Sat/Sun, June 7/8 – Fruit Cup Sale after all Masses 
Sun, June 8 – Rosary Rally @ 4:00 pm in church 
Mon, June 9 – Senior Citizens Supper @ 6:30 pm in PAC 
Tues, June 10 – Holy Hour of Reparation @ 4:00 pm in church 
Thurs, June 12 – Will-O-Bell Mass @ 10:00 am 
Thurs, June 12 – KC meeting @ 6:30 pm in PAC Bldg 
Thurs, June 12 – Adoration 3:00 – 9:00 pm 
Sat, June 14 – Christian Mothers meeting @ 9:00 am in RE Bldg 
Sat/Sun, June 14/15 – CCM Father’s Day CEF after all Masses 
Sat/Sun, June 14/15 – CDA Bake sale after all Masses 
 
 

 

 

Pentecost Sunday 
June 8, A.D. 2025 

 

Mass Schedule & Intentions 

 

 

 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 
 

 

Pentecost 
Receive the Holy Spirit 

 



 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

Together in Holiness Marriage Conference – Married and engaged couples are invited to the fourth annual Together in Holiness marriage 
conference on August 2, 2025 from 10:30 am - 6:00 pm at St. Albert the Great Catholic Church. This one-day conference will help you 
strengthen your relationship with your spouse and discover God’s plan for your family. Registration: $64/couple and $5/child for on-site childcare. 
An Early Bird discount is available through June 16, as well as scholarships upon request. This conference is presented by the St. John Paul 
II Foundation and the Diocese of Austin. For more info, visit togetherinholiness.org/austin or email gabby@forlifeandfamily.org. 
 
Our annual Father’s Day CEF Enrollment Drive will be held the weekends of June 7/8 and 14/15 for anyone wishing to enroll their fathers, 
grandfathers, sons, etc.  Enrollments for other occasions/persons can also be made.  The usual offering is $2 per person, per card, and benefits 
the education of our diocesan seminarians. 
 
Rosary Rally for the Sacred Heart of Jesus will be here at Holy Trinity this Sunday, June 8, at 4:00 p.m. inside the church.  June is the 
month dedicated to the Sacred Heart of Jesus, and we give honor to Jesus by saying the Rosary.  It is also an act of reparation against pride 
events sponsored throughout our country. 
 
Our monthly Senior Citizens’ Supper will be held Monday, June 9, due to June Fundraiser, at 6:30 p.m. in the PAC Bldg. We appreciate the 
Marquis family for preparing the meal. 
 
Knights of Columbus (KC) – Holy Trinity Council: There will be a KC meeting this Thursday, June 12, at 6:30 p.m. in the PAC Bldg.  All 
members are invited.  All men interested in becoming a member of the KC, or in transferring into the Holy Trinity Council from another, are also 
invited and encouraged to attend. For questions or more information, contact James Von Der Vellen 512-868-6415.  
 
All women are invited to join in a group study on the dignity of women with Pope St. John Paul II’s Letter to Women. Monday evenings 
in the RE Building, July-September. Please email Steffani Jacobs at the Confraternity of Christian Mothers, HolyTrinity.CCM@gmail.com to 
register and order by June 14 for a group discount. $33.95 ($39.95 + $7.95 shipping after June 14).  
 
The Catholic Daughters of the Americas #2778 will sponsor a Sweet & Savory Bake Sale after all Masses on June 14/15 in the St Cecilia 
Choir Room. Just in time for Father’s Day, appreciate your dad with yummy desserts and frozen casseroles to heat and serve. Your generosity 
of purchasing items or monetary donations is very appreciated.   
 
You are invited to join us at SS Cyril and Methodius Catholic Church in Granger for our Annual Parish Chicken Dinner on Sunday, June 
29th. Serving begins at 11:00 am until sold out. All plates are $15. Drive thru is 11:00 am -12:30 pm. Chicken by the piece will be sold in the 
kitchen after 12:00 noon. NO chicken will be sold in the pit. Knights of Columbus bingo will follow at 2:00 pm with card sales beginning at 1 pm.  
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

Rosary for Life 
Open to all parishioners. To sign-up, call the 

parish office. 
 

 

June 8 – 15: Louis & Louise Straka 
 

 

June 15 – 22: Janet Havelka 
 

Vocations Crucifix Prayer Campaign 
Open to all parishioners.  To sign-up,  

call the parish office. 
 

June 8 – 15: Josh & Steffani Jacobs 
 

June 15 – 22: Helen Havelka 
 

Prayer for a new bishop 
 

Almighty and ever living God, grant our Holy Father wisdom in discernment as he chooses a new bishop for this local 
Church. By your divine providence, grant us a shepherd, after the heart of Jesus, the Good Shepherd, whose 

benevolent care and kindly zeal  will strengthen the people of God  
by the light of the Gospel and the power of the sacraments. 

Lord, as you now prepare to call our new bishop to the Diocese of Austin, give him courage  
and generosity  to respond with a spirit of joyful hope. Invoking the intercession of our patroness,  

Our Lady of the Immaculate Conception, we ask this through Christ our Lord. Amen. 
 

The Confraternity of Christian Mothers is having a monthly meeting on Saturday, June 14th, at 9:00 AM. We'd love 
for all the women (and little ones!) in the parish to join us – the more the merrier! We'll have coffee, some yummy snacks, 
and a chance to catch up and chat. It'll be a fun morning!  
  

We are in much need of more parishioners to serve as 
ministers!  Please prayerfully consider participating more fully 
in the Mass as a Lector, Extraordinary Minister of Holy 
Communion (EMHC), Homebound EMHC, Altar Server, Head 
Usher, and/or Gift Bearer.  For questions, or to volunteer, 
contact the parish office 512-863-3020 or speak to Fr. Stephen. 
 

 

 

If you would like to donate toward our Father’s Day Altar Flowers, in honor or memory 
of your father (or other loved ones), you may do so by completing and returning a 
“Father’s Day Mass Remembrance” envelope (by the bulletins).  Please make sure you 
mark living or deceased and print clearly!  Envelopes should be turned in by this 
Sunday, June 8, for the June 15th bulletin. 
 

mailto:gabby@forlifeandfamily.org


 
 
 
 
 
 
 

Dear friends in Christ, 
 Praised be Jesus Christ!  Thank you to everyone who helped out with the June Fundraiser last Sunday.  The meal was outstanding 
as usual and everyone enjoyed the music and dancing.  It was a wonderful day of food and fellowship. 
 Next Sunday, June 15, we will have a brief altar server practice for those who will be serving at the 7:30 am Mass on 
Sunday, June 22, for the Corpus Christi Procession.  All 5 altar servers are asked to be at this practice. 
 We are in need of a Pro-life Coordinator for our parish.  This ministry is not time-consuming but yet very important.  If you believe 
you may be called to this ministry please contact me so that we can discuss its responsibilities and duties.  This is a volunteer position. 
 May the Spirit of God be with you all.  Today we celebrate the great feast of Pentecost, the day the Holy Spirit came upon the 
Apostles and the others who were gathered in the upper room where they were staying.  After the Holy Spirit descended upon them, as 
tongues of flame on their heads, the Apostles, being led by Peter, went forth with courage and proclaimed Jesus to all that they met.  The 
Holy Spirit gives each of us those same gifts that were given to the Apostles.  We are to go forth and proclaim the name of Jesus just as they 
did.  How well are we doing this?  Do we call out to the Spirit to be with us?  It is important that we seek to live in the Holy Spirit each day. 
 Pentecost is also considered the birthday of the Church.  Jesus had already consecrated the Apostles to be His priests, as we 
read in the Gospel of John, and now He gives them all they need to begin to form His Church, which by the end of the 1st Century would 
already be called the Catholic Church.  Jesus said that He would be with Church and that the “powers of death would not prevail against it.”  
We are that Church and we believe that what Jesus said is true and that He is with us.  Victory is His! 
 Monday begins the Season of Ordinary Time, a time in which we reflect upon the ordinary day-to-day life of Jesus as He ministers 
to God’s people.  However, each day of His life, in comparison to ours, was not so ordinary…it was rather extraordinary!   We too are called 
to live this same life of Jesus and to be God’s presence to one another.  May we fulfill this calling by loving one another as God loves us.  
May the Holy Spirit be with us in this great adventure. 
 On Wednesday, June 11, we celebrate the feast of St. Barnabas.  He was an important companion of St. Paul in the early Church 
helping him to establish Christian communities all throughout Asia Minor and Greece.  He and St. Paul went to Jerusalem to consult the 
Apostles about what should be required of the Gentile converts.  This meeting became known as the Council of Jerusalem, the first Council 
of the Church.  May we have the same apostolic spirit to proclaim the name of Jesus in our own day and time. 
 I would like to thank parents for bringing their babies and little children to Mass. We are glad they are here.  If they begin to make 
noise, cry or scream we ask that you take them either to the cry room, foyer of the church or the hall leading to the restrooms.  There is a 
speaker in each of these areas so you can still listen and participate in the Mass.  Or, if you wish, may also take them outside.  When your 
baby or small child is crying or screaming it makes it difficult for others to hear what is being said and it makes it difficult for the choir or cantors 
to sing.  Please be sensitive to others in the church who are trying to listen to what is being said at Mass. 
 Warmer weather, or, hotter weather, is here.  Usually when summer approaches we are tempted to dress rather lightly or skimpy 
for Mass.  We need to remember that as we come to Mass we come to worship God and to receive His Son in Holy Communion.  We should 
dress in a way that shows respect for God.  The general rule that I believe is appropriate is that anyone over 6 years of age should not wear 
shorts to Mass.  Also, girls and ladies should wear blouses or dresses that are appropriate for Mass, nothing strapless or no spaghetti straps.  
Some say that God doesn’t care what you wear to Mass.  Well, that may be so.  But the question should be “do you love God enough that 
you care what you wear to Mass and are you willing to do something special for Him?”  Do you stand in honor in His presence?  Also, if you 
dress appropriately for Mass you will not be cold in church from the air conditioning.  If the air is blowing on you and you are cold, try to move 
to another part of the church. 
 Please pray for the following men who will be ordained priests next Saturday:  Scott Fyall, Kingsley Ohaeri, Michael Noriega, 
Michael Rhodes and Ladd Spears.  May God’s Spriit be upon them and may His love dwell within them. 
 May the Holy Spirit be with you all.                                                                                  Fr. Stephen Nesrsta, farář 

 
 

K ZAMYŠLENÍ:  Bible kralická překládá větu prvního čtení doslova: „I ukázali se jim rozdělení jazykové jako oheň, kterýž posadil se na 
každém z nich.“ Co si jen představit? Řecké slovo glóssa – jazyk může znamenat plamen, také tělesný orgán, ale v textech svatého Pavla 
a svatého Lukáše jde často o „dar jazyků“ (srov. 1 Kor 14), tedy zvláštní dar modlitby. Co se stalo při Letnicích, že všichni rozuměli, je 
zjevně zázrak dokazující Boží moc. Je ale třeba vidět více než jen nějakou show. Končí trest babylonského rozdělení národů. Začíná doba 
souznění, doba, kdy bude možné se modlit jedním jazykem, i když každý mluvíme jazyky rozličnými. Duch svatý spojuje ty, kteří chtějí 
porozumět. (Vira.cz) 
 
Domingo de Pentecostés:  El Evangelio del domingo de Pentecostés hace eco del segundo domingo de Pascua – Jesús respirando el 
Espíritu Santo de paz y perdón sobre sus discípulos. La lectura de los Hechos nos muestra cómo el Espíritu en ellos invierte la historia de 
la torre de Babel al hacer que todos escuchen y entiendan ¿Cómo está el Espíritu trabajando en nosotros para traer paz, perdón y 
entendimiento al mundo? 
 

The Texas Bach Festival, founded and led by 11:30 Mass music leader Dr. Barry Williamson, will present several classical concerts   from 
June 24-29 in Georgetown.  The June 29 all-Mozart finale, The Voice of Angels, will feature his Clarinet Concerto in A Major K 622 and his 
iconic Requiem K 626, conducted by Dr. Barry. There are still several June 29 free veterans tickets remaining, as well as regular price tickets 
for purchase for all concerts at texasbachfestival.org.  For additional information, contact Dr. Barry at barry@texasbachfestival.org. 
 

mailto:barry@texasbachfestival.org


 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 


